
TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                1 

 
Temple Beth Shalom of the west valley 

Sun City, AZ 

SHOFAR 

April  2023  142                  10 Nissan-9 Iyar 

Inside This Issue: 
Message from Rabbi………………...2-3 

Message from Cantor ……………       4 

Message from President…………        5 

Advertisers ..................................... 34-43 

Birthdays/Anniversaries……………..19 

Brick Fund Raiser ........................   29-30 

Bulletin Board………………………   6 

Donations…………………………....20 

Grief Group…………………………. 25 

Events…………………………….  8-12 

Sisterhood News……………….16 & 23 

Torah study –Adult/Classes ……….7-8 

Tree of Life…………………………..22 

Volunteer Opportunities……………..22 

 



TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                2 

 

A MESSAGE FROM RABBI KAPLAN 

 
Please check out Rabbi Kaplan’s Blog  

For photos, interesting notes and more at: 

 

https://www.danakaplan.com 

Jewish Humor 
Rabbi Dana Evan Kaplan 

 
We all love a good joke. Especially in these times of political polarization and a dreaded sense that    
everything is going to start falling apart very shortly, we yearn for something funny to help us forget the  
problems of the world. This is a big topic so I will just make a few remarks to start off the discussion. Our 
course on Jewish Humor starts this coming week so I hope to see you there. I'll bring three examples of 
Jewish jokes; the first one is about squirrels in a synagogue, the second is about wearing an airplane and 
the final one is about reading an anti-Semitic newspaper in Berlin. These are just examples. Jewish hu-
mor is a vast field of inquiry! 
 
But what you find funny, I may not find funny. Humor is very individualistic based upon our tastes and our 
sensibilities; it’s also generational. Jewish humor is not the same as it was even 10 years ago and  
certainly not 50 years ago. So if we are over a certain age we may scratch our heads in puzzlement 
when we hear some of the more recent attempts to synthesize Jewishness and humor. Those who get 
the new way of thinking may find  the classical American Jewish comedians –  Jack Benny, Sid Caesar, 
George Burns, Eddie Cantor, Jack Carter, Henny Youngman, Milton Berle, and Jerry Lewis – completely 
incomprehensible. 
 
Sigmund Freud wrote that Jewish jokes “are stories invented by Jews and aimed at Jewish  
characteristics.”  He explained that “The jokes made about Jews by outsiders are mostly brutal comic  
anecdotes in which... the Jew counts as a comical figure.”  Freud found it extraordinary that Jews were 
so willing to laugh at ourselves. “I do not know whether it often happens in other instances that a people 
should make fun of its own nature to such an extent.” 
 
For a joke to be a Jewish joke, Freud argues that it has to be directed against  ourselves. The jokes are 
self-denigrating but they are also self praising in a certain sense. That's what gives the jokes a double 
edged element. If they were just self-denigrating, then they're just attacks against Jews and that would 
not be nice. If it was just self-praising, then it would just be bragging and that's also not nice. So the trick 
is to say something funny that both shows our weaknesses and our strengths at the same time! 
 
Let's move on to our first example of an actual Jewish joke. As a rabbi, I have become extremely  
concerned about families disappearing from our synagogue immediately following their bar or  
bat mitzvah, so there's a string of jokes that try to take a very serious issue and spin it in a funny way. 
 
Two Rabbis were discussing their problems with squirrels in their synagogue attic. One Rabbi said,  
"We simply called an exterminator and we never saw the squirrels again." The other Rabbi said, "We just 
gave the squirrels a bar mitzvah, and we never saw them again." Another version of the same joke in-
volves a priest, a minister and a rabbi. The priest and the minister both complain about rats being in their 
churches and then the rabbi tells them how he single-handedly got rid of all the rats in the synagogue. 
The jokes are basically the same but the second joke places the synagogue in an Interfaith  
context that was probably comforting to American Jews of the 1960s and 1970s. We all face the same 
problems, the joke seems to be stating, but we just have a unique perspective because of our long  
history! 
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CONTINUED MESSAGE FROM RABBI KAPLAN 

 
Much of Jewish literature involves what is called Responsa – shealot ve-teshuvot in Hebrew, literally 
questions and answers – which is where rabbis or lay people write to rabbinic authorities to check on 
what should be done in a particular ritual situation. This can be used in a humorous manner but first let's 
give a straightforward case study to explain how it might work. 
 
A classic situation from the shtetl in Eastern Europe involves a housewife who's cooking a large pot of 
chicken soup when somebody's running across the kitchen spilling some milk into the pot. The house-
wife runs to the rabbi and explains the situation and hopes that he can find a loophole to avoid declaring 
the entire pot of chicken soup treif  And indeed there is a concept in Talmudic discourse called bittul  
be-shishim, that something is nullified if it's less than one out of 60. So if the milk spilled into the pot of 
chicken soup is less than one out of 60 of the contents of the liquid of the soup, then it can be regarded 
as so small a quantity that it doesn't affect the essential nature of the chicken soup as a whole. The 
housewife is obviously extremely relieved and she can go back to cooking her Shabbat dinner for that 
night. 
 
So you can see the concept of using loopholes to try to avoid being overly strict and making life almost 
unbearable for people without compromising the integrity of Jewish law as a whole. This is also used in 
Shabbat laws involving the prohibition of carrying things. Normally it is forbidden to carry something out-
side of a certain area but if there is a boundary around that area called a eruv, then it would be  
permitted. Riding in an automobile or certainly an airplane both of which involve the use of electricity, 
would normally be even more prohibited. So here's the joke that involves playing around with these  
concepts. 
 
Q: Is one permitted to ride in an airplane on the Sabbath? 
A: Yes, as long as your seat belt remains fastened. In this case, it is considered that you are not riding, 
you are wearing the plane. 
 
I find the joke hilarious because on one hand it's so obviously ridiculous, but on the other hand it's 
actually applying the same Talmudic logic that is actually used to justify certain behaviors on the  
Sabbath! 
 
And now to our final example, we're all worried about anti-Semitism. the number of anti-Semitic incidents 
this year in the United States has increased dramatically, and we have great reason to be extremely 
concerned because of our history. But precisely because we've been persecuted, we make fun of this. 
It's funny because we're joking about something so traumatic. 
 
 
Rabbi Altmann and his secretary were sitting in a coffeehouse in Berlin in 1935. "Herr Altmann," said his 
secretary, "I notice you're reading Der Stürmer! I can't understand why. A Nazi libel sheet! Are you some 
kind of masochist, or, God forbid, a self-hating Jew?" "On the contrary, Frau Epstein. When I used to 
read the Jewish papers, all I learned about were pogroms, riots in Palestine, and assimilation in  
America. But now that I read Der Stürmer, I see so much more: that the Jews control all the banks, that 
we dominate in the arts, and that we're on the verge of taking over the entire world. You know – it makes 
me feel a whole lot better!" 
 
 
The course on Jewish humor will hopefully also make you feel a lot better. It's going to be held over 4 
Mondays in the month of April at 10:00 a.m. . All are invited. 
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NOTES FROM OUR CANTOR 

 Baruch Koritan  

“If music be the food of love, play on, give me excess of it that, surfeiting, the appetite 
may sicken and so die.” 

  
          That quote from Twelfth Night proves that Shakespeare was not Jewish, as we will never 
have too much of music or food. The proof of that is acted out every year at our Passover  
Seders.  
  

Every generation is represented at our celebrations and for a change, the youngest is 
featured asking the four questions. As the story is slowly retold (I use the term very loosely as 
hungry people are not much fun, so we need to speed it up a bit), we revel in such upbeat mel-
odies as Dayenu, which recounts that even one of the gifts granted by God would have been 
plenty, but no, even though we’re getting hungrier, the song has plenty of verses. Naturally, we 
leave some out. 
  
          Avadim Hayinu is another rousing tune, which reminds us to remember how we were 
slaves in Egypt but asserts the awesomeness of our freedom (may it always be: Amen!)  It was 
Miriam, along with her brother Moses, who originally led the joyous singing of Mi Chamocha, 
after the miraculous crossing through the parted waters. The former slaves praised God for all 
the blessings bestowed upon them and reveled in their newfound happiness. This tradition has 
been retained. We must never forget and should also raise our own consciousness to assure 
that no one else is enslaved.  The singing of Go down Moses reminds us of other enslaved 
peoples, past and current, and even in our own country. I have often wondered if some Jews of 
the pre-Civil War South could have conducted a Seder that was being served by slaves. That 
would be no fact to sing about. 
  
          As the conclusion of our Seder looms, the front door is opened for the Prophet Elijah and 
we sing, Eliyahu Hanavi (he never uses the backdoor).  If he likes the wine which we have 
poured for him, he will turn the hearts of parents to the children and the hearts of children to the 
parents, all that before the coming of the great and awesome Day of God. So, remember to 
sing loud and well, and be sure to use the good wine. 
  
          Our Seder and celebration winds down by, somehow, winding up an energetic version 
of L’shana Haba-ah.  It needs that extra help because by now, we have eaten everything  
except the Haggadahs and have drunk the four cups of wine we are supposed to consume. 
Somehow, we find enough propriety and air to sing the climactic Adir Hu before we try to get up 
from the table.  Is it over?  Play on --- it’s Passover! 
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 MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT 

Fay Henning-Bryant 

 

Major Fundraising Event Set for April 2023 

 
The Annual dues we pay at Temple Beth Shalom of the West Valley (TBS) only covers about 50% of our 

yearly temple operating expenses.  It costs us approximately $30,000 a month to pay our staff and operate 

and maintain our building. 

 
Our income basically comes from six sources: member dues, special appeals (i.e. the Yom Kippur appeal); 

donations from members and non-members for Yahrzeits, simchas, the Biblical garden, bricks, etc.; grants; 

fees for programs such as adult education classes and special events like our Passover Seder and the 

Klezmer Band; and fundraising activities.  This year, we budgeted $40,000 in income from fundraising 

events.   

 
Our major fundraising event this year is a request to every member of our congregation to make an  

individual donation to the temple. We kicked this event off in February with an “early bird” campaign with 

approximately 25 of our members.  They have responded generously by donations/pledges (to be paid by 

June 1) of over $13,000.  That leaves approximately $27,000 which we will need to raise from the rest of 

our members. 

 
Unless you are among the group of members who has already contributed the $13,000 from the “early 

bird” campaign, within a week or so you will be receiving in the U.S. mail, a letter from the temple request-

ing your support for this very important fundraising event, and a pledge card. 

 
TBS cannot survive without the support of all our members.  We know some can give much more than  

others.  We don’t ask the same amount from everyone, like we do with our dues program.  However, we do 

ask that every member donate or pledge to donate some amount to be paid by June 1.  We want to main-

tain the level of services and programs for all our members, and through your support we will be able to do 

that. 

 
So, please watch for a special letter in the mail this month, and respond by sending in a donation or a 

pledge.  Every member of the Board of Directors has already made a donation to this effort, or has made a 

commitment to do so.  Please join us in making this fundraising campaign a success.  With your continued 

generous support, I’m sure we will exceed the goal of $40,000. 

 
Shalom. 
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APRIL  2023 

Monday  3 

 10 am Adult Education Class 

             Jewish Humor 

Tuesday  4 

 1:30 pm Grief Group 

 6:30 pm TBS Membership Meeting 

Wednesday  5 

 Erev Passover 

 11 am  Torah Study with Rabbi Kaplan 

 1 pm Caring Committee 

 6 pm First Night Seder at TBS 

Thursday  6 

 2 pm Executive Board Meeting 

Friday  7 

 Office Closed 

 7 pm Shabbat Services & Passover Prayers 

Monday  10 

 10 am Adult Education Class 

  Jewish Humor 

Tuesday  11 

 1:30 pm  Grief Group 

Wednesday  12 

 11 am Torah Study with Rabbi Kaplan 

Friday  14 

 Office Closed 

 7 pm Shabbat Services 

 7 pm Scholar in Residence 

Saturday  15 

 10 am  Saturday Services 

 3 pm Scholar in Residence Program 

 

Sunday 16 

 10 am General Board Meeting 

Monday  17 

 10 am  Adult Education Class 

              Jewish Humor 

 12 Noon Sisterhood Luncheon 

Tuesday  18 

 1:30 pm Grief Group 

 4:15 pm Life & Legacy 

Wednesday  19 

 11 am  Torah Study with Rabbi Kaplan 

Thursday  20 

 9 am Trip to JCC 

 11 am  Religious Committee Meeting 

Friday  21 

 Office Closed 

 7 pm Shabbat Services 

Monday  24 

 10 am Adult Education Class 

             Jewish Humor 

Tuesday  25 

 1:30 pm  Grief Group 

Wednesday 26 

 11 am  Torah Study with Rabbi Kaplan 

Friday  28 

 Office Closed 

 7 pm  Shabbat Services 
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Our next Zoom meeting is on Wednesday, April 5, 2023 at 11:00 a.m.  

This is an elective portion about Passover. 
 
 
 

 

April Torah Discussions 
 
April 5, 2023 Elective-Passover Discussion 
 
April 12, 2023  Leviticus, Parashat Shemini, Perek Bet, Different Views on Kashrut-
The Jewish Art of Eating 
 
April 19, 2023  Leviticus, Parashat Tazria-Metzora, Perek Bet, The Sin of Slandering  
Others 
 
April 26, 2023  Leviticus, Parashat Achare Mot-Kedoshim, Perek Bet, Defining 
"Holiness" in Jewish Tradition  
 
New participants are always welcome to our free and lively study of Torah. Our dis-
cussions are led by Rabbi Kaplan. We read the text in English and consider the  

individual topics in each parsha. Throughout each section we cover the most  

important themes and present the varying, and often clashing, opinions of Jewish  

interpreters throughout the ages. With each session we ask two basic questions: 
"What is the Torah session about?” and “What meaning can this portion have for us?” 

Please contact the TBS office to register for the discussions if you have not previous-
ly done so. Phone 623-977-3240 or email Charlotte Trujillo 
at charlottetbsaz@gmail.com and a copy of the weekly text will be emailed to you. 
-- 
Charlotte Trujillo 
Temple Beth Shalom of the West Valley 
tbsaz.org  

mailto:charlottetbsaz@gmail.com
http://tbsaz.org/


TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                8 

 

 



TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                9 

 
 



TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                10 

 
 



TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                11 

 



TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                12 

 



TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                13 

 

 

 

K’VOD  Awards   March 3, 2023 

Congratulations Bonnie Longmire & Pam Katz 
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BROTHERHOOD PANCAKE BREAKFAST   SUNDAY  MARCH 5, 2023 
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OUR KLEZMER CONCERT ON MARCH 26TH WAS A BIG SUCCESS.   

A GOOD TIME WAS HAD BY ALL WHO ATTENDED. 



TEMPLE BETH SHALOM SHOFAR              SUN CITY, AZ                                16 

 

TBS SISTERHOOD NEWS 

 

 

The Barbara Moss Community Women’s Seder was a huge success.  

Co-sponsored by Tikva West Valley Hadassah and TBS Sisterhood, about 

70 participants, including Rabbis Kaplan and 

Moss, celebrated Passover from the Haggadah 

prepared by our late Rebbetzin. Led by Nan Rubin and Lael 

Summer, we recited and sang. We then enjoyed a modified 

Seder lunch brought to us by our wonderful servers from the 

TBS Brotherhood. Rabbi Shelly Moss was the guest of honor, 

and to conclude the service, he led us in Chad Gadya, with all 

the appropriate sounds. 

The TBS Sisterhood Hospitality Committee wishes to thank everyone who helped bring 

us this Seder: the women of Sisterhood and Tikva who came in to help prepare the 

luncheon, set the tables, and clean up; Nan and Lael for leading the service; and special 

thanks to Steve Siegel and Bob Koch who coordinated the Brotherhood in serving and 

clean up.  

See the flyer for our next meeting Monday, April 17, mystery writer(s) JC Eaton, local 

writers in the Sun City area. They are excited to be speaking to us. 

Shari Young 
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A chavurah is a small group of like-minded Jews who assemble for the purposes of sharing communal activities,  

experiences such as lifecycle events, or Jewish learning.  

TBS members with similar interests, let’s get together and create some Chavurots! Attend regularly and make 

your small group a priority. Work together to make the meetings something to look forward to. There are current 

TBS members who joined a Chavurah 20 years ago and are still connected to this day. 

If there’s sufficient interest, we’ll have a large group meeting where you’ll come together here at the temple then 

break off into small, like-minded groups. You’ll take it from there, deciding the details about meeting times and  

places. Members will take turns hosting, planning, and executing. Enjoy! 

 

Here are a few ideas: 

• New TBS Member 

• Cooking or Baking 

• Photography 

• Crafts 

• Cards or Games (Bunco, Rummy Q) 

• Illinois Bunch for Brunch 

• New York Bunch for Brunch 

• Duolingo Hebrew 

• Coffee Connoisseurs 

• Homemade Ice Cream Socials  

• Tea Parties 

• Music and the Arts 

• Bowling 

Please call the TBS office (623.977.3240) or email Charlotte Trujillo charlottetbsaz@gmail.com and let us know 
your ideas, suggestions, and interests.  

mailto:charlottetbsaz@gmail.com
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APRIL BIRTHDAYS 

          APRIL  ANNIVERSARIES 

4/3  Rael & Michelle Bennett  18th 

4/6  Marc & Lauren Abramowitz  15th 

4/15  Doug Pusateri & Helaine Feldman 1st 

 

4/6  Michelle Gluck 

4/6 Daniel Spedale 

4/7 Alice Gurne 

4/11 Sandra Shedroff 

4/13 Sondra Fox 

4/15 Jean Rosen 

4/19 Larry Gorelick 

4/19 Roberta Ordover 

4/24 Saran Hirshman 

4/25 Eugene Neigoff 

4/29 Nancy Urbach 
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 Temple Beth Shalom Gratefully Acknowledges The Following Donations 

You may donate to the Temple in many ways.  The designated Temple Funds are listed below with a 

brief description of each. When making your donation, please designate your fund of choice. 

  General Operating Fund 

             In Memory of: 

 Jerry Rosen 

 Harvey Gordon & Jan Sodos 

 Joan & Sy Perlis 

 Howard & Sally Lonn 

 Lael Summer 

 Phyllis Hibben 

 Helene Fox 

 John & Harriet Wolf 

 Carmen & Arnold Berkowitz 

 Edith Henning 

 Jerry Cooke 

 Fay Henning-Bryant 

 Stephen Meyerovitz 

 Herbert & Riva Meyerovitz 

 Sam Jacob Howard 

 Gloria Bold 

 Vera Petzal 

 Shirley Beaser 

 Dr. Stuart Bentkover 

 Warren Bentkover 

 Yitzchok Litt 

 Reva Litt 

 Rosina Raymond 

 Joyce Gold 

 Celia Crystal 

 Robert Ackerman 

 Fran Ackerman 

 Nathan Karel 

 Phyllis Hibben 

 Alan Zelkind 

 Glen & Bobbie Zelkind 

  

General Operating Fund cont’d 
 Joe Shanis 

 Myrna Shanis 

 Nellie Sprivack 

 Mariyn Meyerowitz 

 Mickey Chatkin 

 Carmen & Arnold Berkowitz 

 Ashley Ramalho 

 Jack Greenfest 

 Sara Jane Feldman 

 Manfred Werbel 

 Jonathan Werbel 

  

 Congratulations to: 

 Bonnie Logmire 

 Pam Katz 

 Joan & Sy Perlis 

 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund: 
             In Loving Memory of: 
 Lazer Horowitz 
 Sue Rankin 
 Mary Perlis 
 Bonnie Cutler 
 Phillip Hurwitz 
 Randy Hurwitz 
Education Fund: 

             In Loving Memory  of: 

 Mary Adams 

 David & Sheila Lovinger 

 Helen L. Bender 

 Rosalind Bender 

 Jack Nelson 

 Lael Summer 

 Jane & Howard Chessin 

 Neil Chessin 

Security Fund: 
 In Memory of: 
 Lola Alpert 
 Andrea & Arnold Alpert 
 Jerry Rosen 
 Sharon & Lou Gadless 
 Samuel Beck 
 Sharon Gadless 
Social Action Fund: 

              In Memory of: 

 Sylvia Corenthal  

 Phyllis Bluming 

 Nan Rubin-Lieber 

 Shirley Siegel 

 Steve Siegel 

Mattal Memorial Library Fund: 

 In Memory of: 

 Oscar Berow 

 Shirley Berow 

Sisterhood Fund: 

 In Memory of 

 Gilbert D. Koritan 

 Dr. Jacob G. Goldberg 

 Baruch Koritan 

Biblical Gardens Fund 

 In Memory of: 

 Jerry Rosen 

 Andi & Larry Wolfe 

 Sylvia Biondi 

 Larry & Judy Feinstein 

Prayer Book Fund: 
 In Memory of: 
 Beatrice Weiss 
 Hugo Hammerslag 
 Shelly Hammerslag 

 

  Honor the memory of a beloved family member or friend with a memorial plaque mounted in the Sanctuary.  You 

may also celebrate a simcha with a leaf on our Tree of Life displayed in the lobby. 
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 FRONT DESK HELP 

IS NEEDED TO GREET AND CHECK  IN GUESTS FOR FRIDAY NIGHT SERVICES.  IT IS 

VITAL THAT WE HAVE SOMEONE AT THE FRONT DESK.   

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO TAKE AT LEAST ONE FRIDAY NIGHT.  I WOULD 

GREATLY APPRECIATE THE HELP.   

PLEASE CALL CARMEN BERKOWITZ  623-444-6156 

 

 
TREE OF LIFE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Consistent with our belief, our Tree of Life on the Lobby wall next to the office commemorates 
simchas and life cycle events, such as special birthdays, anniversaries, or Bar & Bat Mitzvahs 
with an engraved leaf.  We look forward to members making a contribution to the Temple and 
honoring their loved ones or commemorating an event by adding a leaf to the tree in their 
name.    
 
Each leaf is a $200.00 donation to the synagogue.  This is a lovely way to commemorate a  
special milestone for your family and support Temple Beth Shalom. 
 
Please call Nan Rubin-Lieber at 623-933-1412, or the Temple office at 623-977-3240, to  order 
your special leaf. 
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 The Sisterhood meets the 3rd Monday of the month.  Check your  

calendars for dates and join us.   
  

Judaica Boutique 
 
The Boutique is located in the main lobby.  We stock a lovely selection of 
cards, holiday items, candles, jewelry, mezuzahs, tallit, and other gift 
items.  
 
The Boutique is available: 

• During the week the office staff will be happy to open the shop for 
your purchases anytime between 9:30 a.m. and 3:00 p.m. 

 
• Will open on Wednesdays, by appointment only.  Please call Judy Fagen 

at (623) 210-1684 to set up your appointment. 
 

Special Oneg 

 Bereavement “Meal of Consolation”  Families of a member can call 
Yolanda Schatz at (623) 566-6686 to make arrangements for a meal at 
the Temple. 

INFORMATION FROM YOUR  
TBS SISTERHOOD PRESIDENT 

JUDY FAGEN 
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BIMAH FLOWER & FOOD BASKET FUND 

Contributions are always appreciated. Make checks payable to  

TBS Sisterhood and send them to the office. 

Many People contribute to the Flower Bouquet & Food Basket Funds “in memory of”,  but did you know that you can also 

contribute to these funs “in honor of”  to help someone special celebrate a birthday, anniversary or any kind of Simcha? 

This is Sisterhood’s major fundraiser.  We use it to make donations to local food banks, but the major portion is given to our 

temple whenever a need arises, such as a copier, a computer and new kitchen appliances like a refrigerator and dishwasher.  

We are always there to help. 

Please help by contributing. 

 

IN MEMORY OF………...RELATIONSHIP………….CONTRIBUTOR………….BIMA FUND…………..FRIDAY NIGHT DATE 

Estelle Cohen  Sister   Evelyn Dragiff  Flower Basket  3/31/23 

 

Rose Perlis  Mother  Sy & Joan Perlis Food Basket  4/14/23 

 

Jerry Farkash  Friend   Phyllis Jacobs  Food Basket  4/26/23 
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TEMPLE BETH SHALOM GRIEF GROUP 

TEMPLE BETH SHALOM CARING COMMITTEE 

Temple Beth Shalom has an active Caring Committee.  We specialize in building connections to our congregants 

during times of health crisis and beyond.  

Our connections are personal, physical, spiritual and caring.  We do not wish any member to feel alone or afraid 

during illness.  We have been dedicated caregivers for many, many years. 

Our first response is to reach out via telephone calls.  We will help to answer questions, finding the proper care 

and the right sources of professional help.  We place our at-risk congregants on our Misheberach list on a 

weekly basis.  Prayers have marvelous healing powers.  The close contact and gentle embraces we provide help 

you on the road to recovery. 

If you are ill or know someone who is ill, please contact: 

Mary Gill Savoren, Chairperson at: 623-266-9707 

Dr. Joyce Gold: 623-546-6376 

Judy Fagen: 623-210-1084 

Roz Goldstein: 623-972-3070 

Larry Gorelick: 602.403.7775 
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 NAME BADGE INFORMATION 
 
It was recommended by the Membership Committee and voted on by the Board of  
Directors that the board members, trustees and committee chairs, as well as, TBS staff 
wear a personalized name badge to all temple functions.   Any member of the temple 
who wishes to purchase a name badge may do so at the cost of $10. 
 
The name badge will be made of hard plastic with the TBS logo and magnetic backing to 
affix to clothing.  There will be room for your name and underneath it your title, if you 
have one.  You will have a choice of the type of clasp you wish to order; a pin clasp or 
magnetic clasp. 
 
ANYONE WITH A PACEMAKER OR ANY OTHER MEDICAL IMPLANT DEVICE SHOULD  
ORDER A PIN CLASP FOR YOUR NAME BADGE.  DO NOT GET A MAGNETIC NAME 
BADGE AS IT CAN INERFERE WITH THE OPERATION OF A PACEMAKER AND OTHER 
MEDICAL DEVICES.  YOU SHOULD ORDER A PIN CLASP NAME BADGE. 
 

 

 
 
NAME:  ______________________________________________________ 
 
TYPE OF CLASP:    MAGETIC BACKING:  ______ 
      PIN CLASP: ___________ 
 
COST:  $10 EACH               DUE:   ASAP 
 
 
PLEASE SEND PAYMENT TO THE TEMPLE BETH SHALOM OFFICE. 
IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, PLEASE CALL CARMEN 623-444-6156 

Please print your name as you would like it to appear on your name badge and the type  
of clasp you would like, on the form below 
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TEMPLE BETH SHALOM 

12202 N 101st Ave    Sun City, AZ 85396 

BRICK PATHWAY PURCHASE A BRICK FORM 

 

Thank you for your participation in this important project. If you have questions, please feel 

free to contact Dave Katz at 623-980-2196 or dave@katzaz.com  

I/We are purchasing __________ (number of bricks). The cost of each standard sized brick is $100. You can 
also add a logo / graphic for an additional $36 or order an 8”x 8” brick with 6 lines for an additional $100 
each.  Contact dave@katzaz.com for more information.  

Total amount enclosed $___________  

To expedite your order, enter your information at www.bricksrus.com/donorsite/tbsbricks  

If you prefer, please fill out the form below and return it to the office  

Inscription #1 Maximum of 21 characters per line including spaces. All wording will be centered. 

 

Inscription #2 

 

 

Dated: ___________________ SIGNATURE:_________________________________   

 

 EMAIL ADDRESS: _______________________                PRINT NAME:_________________________________     

Please print. 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

mailto:dave@katzaz.com
mailto:dave@katzaz.com
http://www.bricksrus.com/donorsite/tbsbricks
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Temple Beth Shalom Gratefully acknowledges all those that have contributed to our  

Brick Fundraiser Project 

 

Altman, Sonia 

Anthony, Stephanie 

Bender, Judy 

Bentkover, Warren & Fern 

Berris, Marvin & Jane 

Bochner, Brenda 

Clements, Jill 

Cohn, John & Cristi 

Cutler, Dennis & Bonnie 

Dragiff, Evelyn 

Elison, Peyman & Viedra 

Feinberg, Bernie 

Fox, Helene 

Frankel, Joan 

Gold, Joyce 

Goldstein, Rosalind 

Gordon, Harvey 

Gorelick, Larry & Joanne 

Gratz, Marsha 

Grossman, Kay 

Henning-Bryant, Fay 

Hirschl, Miriam 

Jacobs, Phyllis 

Kaplan, Rabbi Dana Evan 

Katz, Dave & Pam 

Kirschner, Howard & Barbara 

Kohn, Joyce 

Koritan, Baruch 

Kram, William 

Krinsky, Norman & Rhonda 

Lieber, Rich & Nan 

Liebman, Jonathan & Deborah 

Lovinger, David & Sheila 

Michael, Therese 

Moss, Rabbi Sheldon & Barbara 

Myers, Jeffrey & Tamar 

Nappen, Joan 

Perlis, Sy & Joan 

Robbins, Russ 

Rosen, Jerry & Joan 

Rosenthal, Miles 

Savoren, Mary Gill 

Schneider, Theresa 

Sheffield, Joan 

Siegel/Koch, Steve & Bob 

Snitz, Irwin & Sandra 

Sodos, Jan 

Stein, Benita 

Stein, Janice 

Stojanovski, Dan & Tammy 

Stolove, Burt & Lorraine 

Summer, Lael 

Swislow, Eleanor 

Teplin, Carol 

Werbel, Jonathan 

Zager, Michael 
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SPACE ON THE MEMORIAL BOARD IS AVAILABLE 
 

RESERVE SPACE NOW 
 

 

Remember a departed loved one with a bronze plaque 
on our beautiful memorial wall located in the hallowed 
setting of the sanctuary. 

Order now for best space selection. 

For information contact: 

Nan Rubin-Lieber by phone:  623-933-1412; 

email:  nrubin57@yahoo.com; or  

the Temple office @ 623-977-3240. 
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Donations for Temple Funds 

Please use this form so that your donation can be properly allocated. 

Make check payable to Temple Beth Shalom and mail to:  
Temple Beth Shalom, 12202 N. 101st Ave., Sun City, AZ 85351 

 
Date:  ___________________    Amount:  $      

In Honor of _____________________________  In Memory of       

In Appreciation of ________________________  Speedy Recovery      

Thank you ______________________________  Happy Birthday       

Happy Anniversary _______________________  Congratulations      

Mazel Tov ______________________________  Thinking of you       

Designated to: 

[  ] General Fund [  ] Mattal Library  [  ] Endowment    [  ] Prayer Books 
[  ] Education  [  ] Biblical Garden   [  ] Choir    [  ] Security  
[  ] Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund     [  ] Social Action Fund 
 
 
Send card to   _____________________________  Address   __________________________________    

 

Donated by  _______________________________  Address  __________________________________    

Make checks payable to Temple Beth Shalom. Our address is 12202 N 101st Ave, Sun City, AZ 85351. MasterCard and 

Visa are accepted in the office for donations of $25 or greater.  

*Donations to funds, with the exception of the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund and Endowment Fund, have always been 

transferred to the general fund at the end of the year if they have not been spent.  Currently, these funds may be 

transferred to the general operating fund if there is a need at any time. 

Donations for Temple Funds 

Please use this form so that your donation can be properly allocated. 

Make check payable to Temple Beth Shalom and mail to:  
Temple Beth Shalom, 12202 N. 101st Ave., Sun City, AZ 85351 

 
Date:  ___________________    Amount:  $      

In Honor of _____________________________  In Memory of       

In Appreciation of ________________________  Speedy Recovery      

Thank you ______________________________  Happy Birthday       

Happy Anniversary _______________________  Congratulations      

Mazel Tov ______________________________  Thinking of you       

Designated to: 

[  ] General Fund  [  ] Mattal Library  [  ] Endowment   [  ] Prayer Books 
[  ] Education   [  ] Biblical Garden   [  ] Choir   [  ] Security  
[  ] Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund                   [  ] Social Action Fund 
  
 
Send card to:  _____________________________  Address   __________________________________    

 

Donated by  _______________________________  Address  __________________________________    

Make checks payable to Temple Beth Shalom. Our address is 12202 N 101st Ave., Sun City, AZ 85351. MasterCard and Visa 

are accepted in the office for donations of $25 or greater. 

*Donations to funds, with the exception of the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund and Endowment Fund, have always been trans-

ferred to the general fund at the end of the year if they have not been spent.  Currently, these funds may be transferred 

to the general operating fund if there is a need at any time. 
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 OUR FANTASTIC ADVERTISERS 

 

  

AUTO REPAIR   Desert Star Auto     623-933-1118 
 
DENTIST    Martin & Gibbs Family Dentistry   623-535-5488 
 
ENGRAVING    Bee Can Do Engraving    623-972-1760 

    

FINANCIAL ADVISOR  Adam Bishop—Climb Wealth  

      Management Group    480-668-3016 

 

     Matt Murphy– Murphy Capital Advisors  623-872-3333 

 
GENERAL MAINTENANCE Mike Alvarado      Cell:   623-326-2428 
 
GOLF CART SALES   Icon Superstore     623-974-4584 
 

INSURANCE    Jerome Hammock-State Farm Insurance  623-440-9600 

  

     Steve Pomerantz Ins. Agency  

     (Your Local Medicare Mensch)   623-692-6287  

 

     B & N Insurance     602-526-7586 

     (Medicare Made Easy) 

    

MORTUARIES   Sinai Mortuary     602-248-0030 

 

     Sunland Memorial Park    623-933-0161 

 

PHYSICAL THERAPY  Guidry Physical Therapy    623-584-3400 

 

REAL ESTATE   Joani Frankel—Realty One Group  Cell:  602-919-1256 

       

SENIOR LIVING    Freedom Plaza      623-815-4013 

 

     Royal Oaks      623-815-4132 

 

TRAVEL    Ellen Ventura-Dream Vacations   602-595-9303 

 

VISION SPECIALISTS  Eyes West Optical     623-583-0377 
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Cemetery Questions? 

Ask for Maria Rochelle 

Family Service Counselor 
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   Work Guaranteed   Free Estimates 

General Maintenance 
Paint Exterior/Interior, Plumbing Repairs 

Drywall Repairs, Electrical Troubleshooting 

Sewer/Drain Clean Ups, Doors, Fans 

Roofing, Faucets, Coolers, Water Heaters 

Fix-ups 

 

  Mike Alvarado 

Cell:  (623) 326 2428 
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Eyes West Optical 
Eyeglasses—Contact Lenses 

Scott Fineman, 

Licensed Optician 

12801 West Bell Road 

Surprise, AZ  85378 

                         623-583-0377 

 

 

 

ON PREMISE EYE EXAMS 

BY AN INDEPENDENT  

DOCTOR OF OPTOMETRY 

 

We Are Proud To Be Providers For: 

AVESIS - BC/BS of Arizona - And Others 
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Temple Beth Shalom of the West Valley 

12202 N. 101st Avenue 

Sun City, Arizona 85351 

(623) 977-3240  

templebethshalomaz@gmail.com 

www.tbsaz.org 

Affiliated with the Union for Reform Judaism 

MISSION STATEMENT: 

To fulfill and nurture the spiritual, social 

and educational needs of our diverse 

Jewish Community. 

 

Rabbi Dana Evan Kaplan, Ph.D. 

Baruch L. Koritan, Cantor 

  

 
SHOFAR DEADLINE REMINDER 

The deadline for item submission to the  

Shofar is the 20th of the month.  No articles 

will be included after the deadline. 

 

Thanks for your cooperation  

 

****SHOFAR**** 

Benita Melnikoff & Helene Fox— Editors 

 

PUBLISHED MONTHLY 

 

Board of Directors 

Executive Committee 

 

 President: 

 Fay Henning-Bryant 

 Vice Presidents: 

            Steve Bold 1st VP 

 Dennis Cutler 

 Sara Jane Feldman 

 David Katz 

 Recording Secretary: 

 Carmen Berkowitz 

 Treasurer: 

 Jonathan Werbel 

 Parliamentarian: 

 Russ Robbins 

 Financial Secretary:  

 Warren Bentkover 

 Synagogue Administrator 

 Helene Fox 

 Administrative Assist. 

 Charlotte Trujillo 

 

Trustees 

Gloria Bold 

Anne Burris 

Bea Eisenberg 

Nan Rubin-Lieber 

Russ Robbins 

 

 

“Hoods” Presidents 

Judy Fagen                  Sisterhood President                                           

Lane Ginsburg            Brotherhood President 

http://www.templebethshalomaz.org

